












































 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                     November-December 2019 

  

 

Dear Friends, 

 

November and December are the busiest months of the year.  As usual, we begin planning in November for all the activities that 

will be carried out during December. 

 

Our first event  of the season was the annual Ladies Christmas banquet.  This year 

our ladies decided to use a restaurant for their event.  This was a blessing in itself 

and a lot less work for the pastor as I am the one who always cooks for this event! 

Chona shared a Christmas message with the ladies and everyone had more food 

than they could eat.        

 

Next, we were blessed to give the National Pastors some 

much needed help for Christmas.  Many people sent 

offerings and donations of food for the pastors to enjoy a 

good Christmas with their families.  More than 50 

families were blessed by your efforts.  

 

 

After this event we visited the local Boys Home where we were able to share  

with them God’s Word, games, songs, and food.  We also were able to give a 

Christmas present to each one.  It is a great thing to bring joy to those who 

have nothing. 

 

        

Finally, our church visited a very poor sugar cane village where we were again privileged to share God’s Word, games, songs, 

and gifts with 115 children who live in a village called Peligro (danger). 
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We thank God for your prayers and support that make all these opportunities possible.  . 

 

In Christ, 

    Ronnie & Chona Autrey   

             

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Looking for a way to make a difference this Christmas??? 

Join Dr. Ronnie Autrey and New Life Baptist Church in Santo Domingo, 

Dominican Republic this year as we bless 50 Dominican pastors with a

“Christmas Box”. Each box will consist of  food, supplies, and a love offering. 

This project will be a great encouragement to God’s choice servants! We are 

attempting to raise $150 for each family with children and $100 for families 

without children. 
 

Who can help us? 

Student ministries ~ Sunday school classes ~ Small groups 

Churches ~ Families ~ Individuals 
 

How to Join? 

1. Pray about joining this opportunity 

2. E-mail us and let us know (resurrectiondrsd@gmail.com) 

3. Please make out all checks and send all sponsorships to: 

BIMI Account #826 

Dominican Pastors’ Christmas Blessing 

P.O. Box 9 

Harrison, TN 37341 

Thank you so much for making a difference in the lives of these pastors and their families! 



 

 

 

 

    

            

                                                  June-August, 2019 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Summer has been very busy for us this year.  I don’t remember a year with so many things happening!  In June we finished our 

school year and immediately began working on modifying our buildings to make our facilities better.  With the help of three 

groups from the U.S., we were able to repair and paint all the desks used by the Seminary and Christian School and to repair and 

paint all the interior walls.  This involved a lot of painting considering our three buildings have just over 10,000 sq. ft. combined.

  

Just after all this hard work was accomplished, we received a call that Chona’s brother, Allan, had suffered heart failure and had 

gone to be with our Lord in heaven.  We thank God for all of you who were praying for us and helped us in a special way during 

this difficult time. 

 

After the funeral, Chona stayed behind to help her mother and I returned to the DR as we had a 

group coming to install a new 32 camera system in our buildings.  It was a great joy to have 

Pastor Rusty and some of the members of our home church, Mikado Baptist, to come and 

install this new system they purchased for our ministry.  Everyone worked hard to ensure the 

work was finished in four days.  The cameras are working great.  It is a real blessing to be able 

to see everything in all the buildings, at any time, regardless of where I am in the world. 

  

Brother Randy and Kristy Hurst arrived in the DR to give our teachers their in-service 

training for the coming school year.  Both were a great blessing to our teachers.  Also 

this year, the appearance of our school is the best it has ever been. 

 

 

During August, I taught our theme for this school year, BE REAL, from Galatians 5:12-26, with our key verse being Gal. 5:25, 

“If we live in the Spirit, let us also walk in the Spirit.”  I am currently giving this instruction to our Junior and Senior High school 

students over the next six weeks.  I hope to see many changed lives during this time.  Please pray that God will do something 

within our student body this year.  

 

 

 

 

 

We are thanking God for three new families attending church from our efforts this summer.  We are also grateful for five souls 

saved during July and August.  We are asking God to use us in a mighty way for the remainder of this year.  Thank you for your 

prayers and support. 

In Christ,  

   Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  

 



 

 

 

 

 

             

                                                                                                                                                         

         January-February 2019 

Dear Friends,          

 

The New Year started off in a big way as I began a study series on Considering Our Ways.  The focus of the messages 

was that we must desire to do more for God in 2019 than we did in 2018 and less for ourselves.  Making a difference 

in the lives of others should be our driving force every day.  As a result, we are encouraging our people to be bolder in 

sharing the Gospel and inviting friends, neighbors, and lost family members to church. 

 

Toward the end of January Chona and I were blessed to have the pastor who led us to the 

Lord to come for a visit and see what God has done throughout our years here in the D.R.  

It was a blessing to show him 17 of the 50 churches established and now pastored by 

graduates of Resurrection Baptist Seminary.  Our church was also blessed by the 

challenging message he preached on Sunday. 

 

The remainder of January and early February was spent in preparation for our Anniversary Sunday at New Life 

Baptist Church.  We invited pastor Jeremy Rands from Monclova Road Baptist Church in Ohio to preach the 

anniversary message.  The church visited extensively in our 

neighborhood, nearby parks, and even three malls in the 

area.  There was a great deal of excitement as we all 

prepared for that special day.  Our son Jonathan came with 

a few of his members to sing several songs as well our our 

4-6 year old children.  We were blessed with 20 visitors and 

had 200 in attendance.  During the invitation, several raised 

their hands acknowledging they had made a decision.  We thank God for all He is doing and for 

allowing us to have a part.  

 

We appreciate you for partnering with us in 

prayers and support.   

 

 In Christ, 

 Ronnie & Chona Autrey 
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                          May-June 2018 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Almost 2 years ago, Pastor Melido approached me with a plan to start a new church deep in the mountains of 

Constanza, in a village called Convent.  This village of 950 people is a farming community.  I told Melido that we 

were in a difficult time financially due to the Santo Domingo Project at New Life Baptist Church, but as God 

provided I would help him with this new church.  Being very careful with expenses, we were able to start  the work 

at a cost of $150 per month.  Melido would be responsible for $50.00 of this expense and my part would be the 

remaining $100.  I didn’t have this monthly amount, but believed God would provide.  During the last 21 months, I 

have made a total of 8 trips to this new work.  On one such trip, the Catholic priest heard we were coming and used 

his sound system to disrupt the service.  Pastor Melido continued to press forward with the work and in March of 

this year, a farmer in the church donated a small piece of land for a building.  We made plans to construct a 

building for Iglesia Buatista Ebenezer in June-July of this year.   

 

Recently my son Jonathan had a group 

from the States coming to construct a 

building for a church in a one of the 

sugar cane villages of La Romana.  

Permission fell through to build, yet the 

group would be arriving in only a few 

days.  They reached out to us regarding our building project and we were 

able to get the materials needed to complete the building in Convent.  I am always 

overwhelmed by how God can change things so quickly and bring Christians to work 

together in unity to accomplish His divine purpose.  

When all was done, this project which was supposed to 

cost $15,000 was completed for less than $10,000.   

Before leaving, Pastor Lance preached a service in the 

new church. Including the church members and the work 

group from Byron, Georgia, there were about 85 people  
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in attendance.  When I gave the invitation, 

28 people raised their hands to accept 

Christ as Savior.  We are so thankful to 

God for allowing us to have a part in what 

He is doing here.   

 

We are deeply grateful for your prayers and support for the work in the Dominican Republic.  

 

In His Name,  

     Ron & Chona Autrey 

              

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

             

 

                                 March-April 2018 

Dear Friends, 

 

Once again, it is with great joy and the constant feeling of God’s mighty presence in the DR that we write 

of the blessings of experiencing and seeing His Glory.  In March we began with a special meeting for 

teens.  The service was beyond all that we thought possible as 

God sent over 100 teens for this meeting. They enjoyed music, 

preaching, games, and finished up with pizza and ice cream. 

There were many decisions made to the Lord. Please keep our 

young people in your prayers.  They are the future of God’s work 

in the Dominican Republic. 

 

Next we found ourselves in Constanza with Pastor Terry Moore and a group from his church.  We were on our way to visit a new 

church plant about 10 miles deeper in the mountains in the village of Convent.  I had told Pastor Melido not to inform the people 

of our plans because, surprisingly, the Catholic priest had a meeting at the same time we did on our 

last visit.  This time we went unannounced and made quick work of inviting the village people to 

come to the new church that was close to the Catholic church.  We put chairs outside on the road and 

waited for the people to come.  God sent over 100 people to hear the gospel that day.  When the 

invitation was given for salvation, 27 adults, teens, and children came forward to accept Christ.  We 

were blessed with another day to witness the power and glory of our Lord in action. 

 

Finally, we had a great day in the Lord last Sunday at New Life Baptist Church.  The week had been full of 

difficulties, but at every step, we saw the hand of God leading the way.  During the week Claudio Pena’s 

dad went home to heaven.  This family has been at New Life from the beginning.  There were other 

challenges, but God gave great peace!  At the close of the invitation on Sunday, a young lady raised her 

hand to be saved with tears streaming down her face.  That’s a sight I always long for and never get tired of 

seeing!  

 

During the service as I was thinking of the 48 different churches started and pastored by nationals trained at Resurrection Baptist 

Seminary over these many years, I realized that if we had all met corporately, a total of 4,000 people would have been present for 

worship.  The blessings of God are constant and enable us to press forward for His glory and honor each day.  Thank you for 

partnering with us in doing God’s work in the DR. 

 

In Christ, 

     Ronnie & Chona Autrey 
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                                                     February 2018 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

We had a busy beginning to 2018.  We began the New Year with a visit to one of the sugar cane villages in La 

Romana, which is south of Santo Domingo.  Each year we visit one of these very poor villages to bring the children 

gifts and to share God’s love for them.  

The villagers are locked into a life of 

working the sugar cane fields with little 

hope of every leaving he village.  It’s a 

hard life.  There is usually only one 

source of water for each village.  Their 

homes are a single 20 x 20 room that they somehow turn into a kitchen, 

living room and bedroom.  You notice I didn’t mention a bathroom.  That is 

because they bathe outdoors and their bathroom is an outhouse behind the house.  We are grateful the Lord has given 

us an opportunity to help these people.   

 

The first Sunday in February we celebrated our Church 

Anniversary.  We were blessed to have Pastor Sal Yannizzi from 

Bible Baptist Church in Bradenton, FL.  Our building was filled to 

overflowing with about 20 people standing in the back.  Following 

the message we baptized a young couple who had recently been 

saved.  The husband was in the park last year as I handed out tracts 

with Pastor Rusty Smith of Mikado Baptist Church in Macon, GA.  

I invited him to come to our church and bring his family.  He did 

and was saved.  Later we learned that he was one of the teens that my sons and I used to play basketball with about 15 

years ago.  Many of those boys were saved and became part of our youth group.  Thank God that He gave us another 

chance with Enesto! 
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We finished February with a group from Berean Baptist Church from Georgia 

with their new pastor, Todd Sivnksty and pastor Dan Sweatt.  We were 

blessed by the hard work of this group who 

built 80 new desks for the New Life Christian 

Academy in just 5 ½ days.  Somehow they 

achieved this task with Americans and 

Dominicans working together while speaking 

different languages.  There is no doubt they were able to accomplish the work because 

they were joined together in the same Spirit and cause. 

 

We are grateful to all of you as we have joined together in the same cause that God has for the Dominican Republic.  

We thank Him always for your prayers and support. 

  

In Christ,  

     Ronnie & Chona Autrey  

             

                                 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

                                                                                                                          December 2017 

 

                         Dear Friends, 

Season’s Greetings from the Dominican Republic where we are busy as bees preparing                                                                                                                                                                                                       

to be a blessing  to as many people as possible this Christmas.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

Our first event is the annual Christmas dinner for the ladies of our church prepared by  

yours truly.  I hope they survive my cooking!  We have invited Joy Wesson and her  

daughters to join our ladies and share a devotional before the meal and gift exchange.   

I am sure the ladies will have a great time.  

 

Next we have our National Pastor’s Christmas Banquet, also an annual event.  We will  

outreach to 44 pastors and their families.  Pray for us as we prepare each of them a  

care package and offering.  It has always been very rewarding to see how grateful these  

men are to receive this Christmas blessing. 

 

Our next event will be at a boy’s orphanage where we will spend time with 36 boys who  

need someone to love them, listen to them, and play with them.  Our desire is to leave  

them with joy and happiness in their hearts.  They will also receive food and gifts as well. 

 

Lastly, a group from our church will travel to La Romana to invest in the lives of about  

150 children living in a very poor sugar cane village.  We will share songs, a message,  

games, candy, and gifts.  One thing will be remembered most of all—the smiling faces  

and words of thanks from these children. 

 

We appreciate all your prayers and support as you partner with us in reaching those in  

need.  We trust you all will have a wonderful Christmas season and Happy New Year. 

 

Ron & Chona Autrey 
 

 



MISSION UPDATE 

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Just want to share a few things that happened this summer from 

the Dominican Republic.   In June, one of the great events that we 

were able to enjoy was some hard work at New Life Baptist 

Church.  There was no lack of the types of construction work 

missing from our to-do-list this summer.   

Just name it and we were doing it.   From 

painting, plumbing, building wooding desk, pulling wire, resolving 

electrical issues, and, my personal favorite, laying block and mixing 

concrete, we had a busy summer.  There were a lot of long days and 

weeks, but they were filled with the reward of seeing great progress 

and unity of a common cause for the work of the Lord.  

Another event that took place this summer in July was a large 

campaign in the mountains of Constanza.  We took a youth group 

from Berean Baptist Church of Georgia to have a VBS during the 

mornings and preaching for the whole 

family in the evenings.   We were blessed 

with all the children, youth, and parents that attended these 

meetings.  We are still thanking our Lord for the 23 that received 

Christ as their Savior.   There were also other decisions made 

during these meeting.  We thank God for allowing us to have a 

part in seeing lives changed. 

Look for our newsletter coming out in September.  Thanks for your constant prayers and 

support.  

Ron & Chona 



 

 

 

 

 

                                    April-May 2017 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Sometimes there are so many great things happening, it’s hard to know where to begin.  March was packed with plans for Easter, 

ladies, youth, and men’s meetings, a mission board meeting for our Dominican pastors, a new church plant, the completion of the 

school year for New Life Christian Academy, summer camp for the children, and lastly, summer seminary classes for 

Resurrection Baptist Seminary. 

 

In April we had great services on Easter morning, first with an early morning service, and later our 

regular services which included the baptism of 5 people followed by The Lord’s Supper.  It’s a 

blessing to see God in action as we actively await His coming.  In January we revised our soul 

winning program and we are seeing fruit from our members as well as those they are affecting with 

the Gospel. 

 

In May, after much planning, we held a youth rally for the youth of several churches that are 

pastored by Resurrection Baptist Seminary graduates. We had 78 in attendance for the event.  

They sang, heard the Word of God, and afterward, consumed about 40 pounds of chili, 5 large 

bags of tortilla chips, and 8 pounds of nacho cheese!!  I believe we ministered to the soul, 

spirit, and body!  It was great night of praising God and giving Him the glory.   

 

We were also blessed in May as Pastor Allen Davis came to 

New Life Baptist Church to help install a new sound system.  

This was a great need for our ministry. We were able to use 

our existing sound board which saved the expense of a new 

one. We are grateful to Pastor Allen and Landmark Baptist 

Church who purchased some of the equipment needed to 

update our sound system. We are still in need of a 65 inch TV, 

but we’re not complaining.  We are truly blessed. 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  

 



 

    

We concluded the month of May with the year-end 

program for New Life Christian Academy.  It was a 

great night of glorifying our Lord.  The students 

performed a drama of the death, burial, and 

resurrection of Christ.  I preached a brief message to 

challenge the saved to walk, believe, and live the life 

of Christ.  To those who didn’t know the Lord as 

Savior, the message was that Jesus is the only way to receive God’s forgiveness for eternal 

life.  After a prayer of invitation, I closed the program and exited the platform.  A woman walked up to me and said, “Pastor, that 

message changed my life and I will be in heaven as a Christian.”  We rejoice that this woman will join us in heaven!  

 

God is using you to help us do great things for His glory. 

 

In Christ, 

  Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

                                                                                                                                                                          

                                            

             

 

   

 

                                 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

                                    April-May 2017 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Sometimes there are so many great things happening, it’s hard to know where to begin.  March was packed with plans for Easter, 

ladies, youth, and men’s meetings, a mission board meeting for our Dominican pastors, a new church plant, the completion of the 

school year for New Life Christian Academy, summer camp for the children, and lastly, summer seminary classes for 

Resurrection Baptist Seminary. 

 

In April we had great services on Easter morning, first with an early morning service, and later our 

regular services which included the baptism of 5 people followed by The Lord’s Supper.  It’s a 

blessing to see God in action as we actively await His coming.  In January we revised our soul 

winning program and we are seeing fruit from our members as well as those they are affecting with 

the Gospel. 

 

In May, after much planning, we held a youth rally for the youth of several churches that are 

pastored by Resurrection Baptist Seminary graduates. We had 78 in attendance for the event.  

They sang, heard the Word of God, and afterward, consumed about 40 pounds of chili, 5 large 

bags of tortilla chips, and 8 pounds of nacho cheese!!  I believe we ministered to the soul, 

spirit, and body!  It was great night of praising God and giving Him the glory.   

 

We were also blessed in May as Pastor Allen Davis came to 

New Life Baptist Church to help install a new sound system.  

This was a great need for our ministry. We were able to use 

our existing sound board which saved the expense of a new 

one. We are grateful to Pastor Allen and Landmark Baptist 

Church who purchased some of the equipment needed to 

update our sound system. We are still in need of a 65 inch TV, 

but we’re not complaining.  We are truly blessed. 
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We concluded the month of May with the year-end 

program for New Life Christian Academy.  It was a 

great night of glorifying our Lord.  The students 

performed a drama of the death, burial, and 

resurrection of Christ.  I preached a brief message to 

challenge the saved to walk, believe, and live the life 

of Christ.  To those who didn’t know the Lord as 

Savior, the message was that Jesus is the only way to receive God’s forgiveness for eternal 

life.  After a prayer of invitation, I closed the program and exited the platform.  A woman walked up to me and said, “Pastor, that 

message changed my life and I will be in heaven as a Christian.”  We rejoice that this woman will join us in heaven!  

 

God is using you to help us do great things for His glory. 

 

In Christ, 

  Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

                                                                                                                                                                          

                                            

             

 

   

 

                                 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

                              February 2017 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

We rejoice in the recent blessings of our Lord here in the Dominican Republic.  We finished up an extremely fruitful time during 

December and began planning for two special events in February. 

 

We were privileged to have Pastor Rusty Smith to join us for the graduation ceremony of 

Resurrection Baptist Seminary on February 3.  He charged our 17 graduates to make a 

difference as they began their work for the Lord.  We were excited to present to our 

graduates Diplomas and Degrees in Biblical Studies, Biblical Theologies, and Pastoral 

Studies of Theologies.  With this graduating class, plus the men who are already doing 

internships, there is a possibility in the future of 20 new church plants! 

 

Along with the excitement of the graduation, we were also busy with 

preparations for Anniversary Sunday at New Life Baptist Church.  It was 

the first anniversary in our new facility and members were very excited and 

thankful.  God blessed us with 15 visitors, 2 of which were saved!  Pastor 

Rusty preached a challenging message and, following the service, we 

baptized 6 souls in our new baptistery.  We finished the celebration with a great meal and a large 

chocolate cake.  It was a wonderful day! 

 

We ask that you keep us in prayer as we approach the March 31 payment for the non-interest part of our loan.  Anyone desiring 

to help with this need can contact us for more information or send an offering to BIMI, account 474, DR Property fund.  Our 

contact information is located at the bottom of the page. 

 

We are blessed to be your partners in the DR. 

        Ronnie & Chona Autrey 
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December 2016 Update 

 

We’ve had a great but busy Holiday 

Season this December 2016.  We begin 

with our Ladies’ Christmas Banquet.  This 

event has become a special time each 

year because it is the one event that I 

personal prepare several dishes for our ladies.  This year, I 

prepared 30 pounds of turkey, 12 pounds of spiral ham, and my special shrimp 

salad.  I usually prepare for 40 to 45, but this was the first year in our new 

property where we were hoping for more.   We thank God for the 72 ladies that 

came out and were a part of our Christmas Banquet. 

 

Our next event was something new this season. Chona 

and Stephanie decided that they were going to prepare 

Christmas Cookies and visit all the tenets of our 

apartment building.   This had great benefits because 

Tim and I got to eat the leftovers, but the greatest part 

was we had two visit the church and an open door to 

even more friendly neighbors. 

 

Next, we had our Special Christmas Church 

Banquet with a surprising 205 in attendance, a 

record for New Life. It was a great time of Special 

Music, a Christmas Drama by the children, 

preaching, and great food.     

The following activity was our Staff Banquet which required Chona and me to put 

on our cooking hats.   We prepared a feast of all types of goodies, and we ate a lot 

more then we should have. 



After Christmas our church got ready for Christmas 

in the Sugar Cane Villages in La Romana.   We took 

more than a 180 gifts to needy children.  This is one 

of the most loved events in our church each year.  

The children had a great time with the songs, food, 

preaching, and gifts. 

 

At the end of December, we had a great time of 

prayer, food, Christmas boxes, and offering for our 

national pastors.   They were truly grateful for what 

the Lord did for them. 

 

 

 

 

Lastly, we were able to visit one of the local Boy’s orphanage and give them over 

$2,000.00 dollars of much needed food and gifts.  They had a great time of games, 

preaching, and gifts.   The boys had a great time, but I think our people had just as 

much enjoyment. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please pray for us as God continues to open doors for us to expand the ministries 

of the Church.   We are grateful that God has allowed us to partner with you in a 

mighty way and applicate all your prayers and support that enabled us to 

accomplish His will during 2016.  Thanks The Autrey’s 



 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                    August-September 2016 

Dear Friends, 

The Lord continued to bless us in the church services during August and September as 

I finished a series on “Much More” about the blessings we have in Christ. You can 

listen to our church services on our website. I immediately began a new series entitled 

“Who is the Father of your Soul?” and the Lord has blessed His Word. We are praising 

Him for the three youth and some adults that accepted Christ as Savior during these 

services. 

September was the month of the Bible in the Dominican Republic. Each Thursday night 

during the service there were messages on men who loved the Bible. We challenged the 

members to memorize the following week’s main text, and many took time to memorize 

and recite these verses. On the final Sunday, two of the Sunday School classes 

presented memory verses and songs during the service. 

The Lord is blessing in the youth department of the church and we have seen growth in 

their weekly Sunday School class. On September 17
th
, they held their monthly Saturday 

meeting with more than forty-five teenagers present and seven accepted Christ as their 

Savior. Pray as we are planning another youth conference during the month of 

November. 

The children’s class from the van route continues to march forward. Each week their 

classroom is full of children listening to the Word of God. They had a special activity 

following the service on September 25
th

 in the park beside the church. Praise the Lord 

for the workers who faithfully serve in the ministries to our youth and children. 

We praise the Lord for His provision in August of the $15,000 needed for payment of 

equipment and the air conditioner for the facility. We are currently raising funds for 

our first interest-free loan payment from the previous owners due the beginning of 

next year. With this loan, the church will save over $125,000 in interest during the 

course of the loan. We are asking the Lord to help us make a $150,000 deposit in the 

first months of 2017. 
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The New Life Christian Academy began the 2016-2017 school year on August 29
th
. 

Currently, there are over 175 students enrolled for this year. We have made a 

concentrated effort to share the gospel with the students during the chapel services as 

well as in the classroom. During the first week of orientation, 10 students raised their 

hands for salvation following my message challenging them to be real in their faith 

toward God.  A few weeks later, 3 more high-school students sought out Pastor José 

Ramón and Pastor Tim to accept Christ as their Savior. In elementary chapel the following week, over 20 students 

asked Christ to forgive them of their sins. In the final chapel of the month for 7
th

 through 12
th

 grade students, 22 

students stayed behind to hear more about salvation and placed their faith in Christ. On his way back to class, one of 

the students sought out a staff member to tell her of his decision to follow Christ!  Please pray as we seek to disciple 

these new converts. 

Resurrection Baptist Seminary began another semester on September 3
rd

 following a few months off during our move 

to the new location. There are 85 students enrolled in the seminary this semester. We are planning a graduation 

ceremony for 17 of them this December. 

We appreciate your faithful prayers and support for the ministry. God is doing a great work at New Life Baptist 

Church and ministries. Please continue to pray as we seek to reach this city and country with the gospel of Jesus 

Christ. 

In Christ, 

   Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

 

   

 

                                 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                   Apr – Jun 2016 

Dear Friends,  

 We have experienced many different emotions during the past 3 months.  During 

the first part of April we continued working hard to finish the remodeling of the new church 

facility and the class rooms for the Christian school.  At 55 sometime I still think I’m only 

25, but after working 12 to 14 hour days for 2 weeks, I realized my body doesn’t care what 

my mind thinks.  We had our first service in the new building and what a great day it was.   

We were blessed with a great attendance and spirit of thanks to the Lord for so many 

blessings. 

 Then on the 15th of April my sister called and told me that my mother’s Doctor had 

said that my mother was in the last stage of Dementia and she only had 3 to 4 weeks to 

live.  This was very hard news to receive at such time of so many blessings from the move 

to the new property.  I knew that my mother was suffering, but this was news that I 

personally was not ready to hear.   Chona and I put things in order as best as we could and 

headed for my mother’s home.  Those last days with my mother were very special to us as 

we both would read the Bible and sing to my mother.  There were times that she would 

sing with us.  She especially enjoyed, “How Great Thou Are and Sweet Beulah Land”.   I 

knew on the forth of May my mother would soon pass into eternity, as my great niece sang 

a Christian song to mother, she went home to be with the Lord.   As we all gather around 

her bed and prayed, I knew that she would suffer no more.   Please pray for us as we all 

miss her dearly, she played an important role in our lives.   I will miss our talks and words 

of encouragement. 

 We thank God for a great Youth Conference during June.   There have been many 

decisions to follow and seek Christ in a greater way in the Youth.   We have many activities 

planned for them during the month of July as we work hard to grow our Youth Program in 

the Church. 

 We appreciate all your prayers and support for the work of the Dominican Republic. 



 

 

 

 

 

           15 January- 15 March 2016 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

It has been a busy time since our last letter.  New Life Baptist Church had a great anniversary service on February 7 

with over 240 people present.  The anniversary began a revival meeting and during the services we were blessed to see 

6 souls saved.  In addition to these, 7 new people began attending who were already saved but were looking for a 

church home.  Pastor Allen Davis led the meeting and was also able to teach our seminary students a 5 hour class on 

ethics.  Brother Allen’s 40 years of experience was a blessing to our 85 students.    

                                                 

 

We are working daily to remodel the new church property, anticipating April 4 as our move-in date.    Although we 

have made good progress, there is still a lot to get done over the next 3 weeks.   Many more tasks will follow 

throughout the year including: building walls (block and wood), installing 32 doors, laying tile floors, plumbing and 

electrical work, air conditioning, roofing, and painting, plus a building addition.  I am sure there will be other things 

we haven’t thought of yet!  If you can help us physically or financially, please contact me by phone (321-574-5779) or 

 email (resurrectiondrsd@hotmail.com).  We are grateful for those who have already sent funds or contacted us with 

plans to come and continue the work here. 

 

We thank God always for your prayers and support for the ministry in the D.R.  

      Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  
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                         July-August 2015 

 

Dear Friends,        

God has been showing Himself in a great way in recent days with the ministry here in the Dominican 

Republic.  There has been a great deal of emphasis within the church concerning the need to win more people 

to Christ.  Along with this hunger, we have also been praying fervently for God’s power in our witness.  

Several people have shared the gospel with those they have contact with, which led to 5 people being saved! 

One of those saved is a woman who came to the parent orientation at the Christian School.  I noticed she 

passed by my office door twice, then stopped to say, “Pastor, I know you are busy, but could you spare a 

minute of your time.”  I asked her how I could help and she shared her story.  She was on sick leave from 

work, taking medication for depression, and had a mountain of problems that seemed to have no end in sight.  

I asked her that if someone was willing to take the responsibility of her troubles, would she trust that person?  

She said, yes and I shared with her how Christ had already helped her in that He died for her and her family.  

I told her that she could trust Christ as her personal Savior and that He would carry her burdens.  She gladly 

received Christ.  Every time I see her, she tells me that she has the peace of God in her life. 

On another note, God opened the door to start 3 churches during June-August.  A fourth church will be 

started in Boca Chica in September.  We were also blessed to finally sign a contract for the much needed 

property for New Life Baptist Church.  Praise the Lord, we are so grateful for this answer to prayer!  The 

property will increase our space from 6,500 square feet to 16,000 square feet.  What a difference this will 

make in the ministry here.  The property has a total of 3 buildings that are in great condition, one of which 

will be used for church services.  No more breaking down and setting up for every service!  We are very 

excited that the auditorium will hold around 200 people.  There are 2 large rooms in another building that will 

hold at least 75 each.  God has blessed us beyond words! 

Please pray for us as we work to accomplish God’s will.  We are thankful for all your support and prayers for 

this ministry. 

In Christ, 

    Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  

 

                              



 

 

 

 

 

                                January-February 2015 

 

Dear Friends, 

We had a great beginning for 2015.  Hard work has provided great results.  Our people have been bringing more 

visitors to church and 4 people received Christ in January/February. 

On  February 1 we celebrated New Life Baptist Church’s anniversary.  The service was well attended and included 

special music from a gospel group, a video of past events throughout our  history, and most importantly, the preaching 

of God’s Word by Jeremy Rands of Grace Baptist Church in Columbus, GA.  Following the service we enjoyed 

“dinner on the grounds” and feasted on roasted pig and much delicious food prepared by our ladies.  Topping 

everything off was a  10 1/2  pound chocolate cake.  It was a great day for New Life Baptist Church.  The highlight of 

the day was that one young man received Christ as Savior. 

 

Now that year-end exams are complete at Resurrection Baptist Seminary, we will begin enrollment in March for the 

coming year.  We expect to have about 90 students.  Please pray for God’s blessings on Resurrection Baptist Seminary 

and its students. 

My mother recently fell and broke her hip.  The first doctor elected not to operate due to her lung condition, but a 

second doctor decided surgery was the best option even with existing health issues.  She is doing well following 

surgery and is currently receiving therapy in a rehabilitation facility.  We would appreciate your prayers for her. 

We are thankful for your continued prayers and support for the ministries in the Dominican. 

In Christ, 

   Ronnie Autrey 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  

 

                              



 

 

 

 

 

                                     November 2014     

 

Dear Friends,     

September and October have been quite busy.  I have to say that with all the changes we made this year, I thought we would have 

a rough start.  To the contrary, this has been the best beginning we’ve ever had.  We are enjoying record attendance on all 

fronts—at New Life Baptist Church, New Life Christian Academy, and the Resurrection Baptist Seminary.  It seems that the 

more we work as a church toward the purchase of property, the more God excites His people.  We ask that you would pray for  

God’s continued blessing on His work here in the DR. 

We have seen a lot of new growth in the church with new families moving into Santo Domingo and some who have recently 

received Christ.  I began a new series in October entitled, “Experiencing God is our Destiny.”  Many are responding to these 

messages.  Pray that God will continue to give me the words He desires His people to hear.  

We finished the month of October by welcoming a group from Pastor Danny Sweatt’s church in Atlanta, GA.  They worked with 

great zeal and accomplished much including replacing a roof on one of the churches and holding evangelistic meetings for 

children, teens, and adults.   

 

 

We thank you for your constant prayers and support of the ministry the Lord has given us in the Dominican Republic. 

In Christ, 

       Ronnie & Chona Autrey 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  
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                                                                              January – March 2014 

 

Dear Friends, 

It is with great joy that I write concerning the happenings in the D.R.  From the end of January through 

March, we have been very busy on every front in the work God has given us here in the Dominican Republic. 

 Resurrection Baptist Seminary began the spring semester with 87 students. 

 Twelve people have been saved and 8 baptized for the glory of God! 

 New Life Baptist Church celebrated its 13
th

 anniversary on February 2 with a record attendance of 

245!  We put out additional chairs almost every service with our men standing in the back many 

Sundays. 

 A new plan for Sunday School is working well and has increased our attendance. 

 New focus in our teen outreach has boosted involvement and attendance. 

 Two new churches have been started and plans are underway for 3 more church plants next year. 

To compensate for this new growth, over the next few months we will be increasing our staff to 2 Dominican 

nationals and 4 American missionaries to support both the church and school ministries.  We are also 

finalizing plans for the purchase of property to accommodate our growing ministries.  We anticipate moving 

to the new property on August 1.  Our floor and yard space will increase by 40% or more at the new location. 

As I consider all that God has done since our return to the D.R., I am reminded of our Lord’s words in John 

11:40,  “Jesus said to her, Said I not unto thee, that, if thou wouldest believe, thou should see the glory of 

God?”  We are believing and seeing His mighty hand upon the work here.  We are also thanking Him for 

joining us together as partners to accomplish much for His glory. 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support of this ministry. 

In His Name, 

    The Autreys  
  

P.S.  Our new website is under construction -  www.newlifebaptistministries.com 

 

 

 

Dr. Ronnie & Chona Autrey   
Missionaries to Dominican Republic  

 

Boy’s Home 

http://www.newlifebaptistministries.com/













